
Chairmans report April 24th. 2023 
 

1. I attended the MVRG meeting where a very interesting presentation as given Colin 
Buck, the senior development officer from Historic Environment Planning who 
described when his organisation would be consulted on planning applications and 
where (sometimes) there was an overlap with the World heritage Officer 

2. Also, from the meeting Safeguarding was discussed as most parish councils either 
didn’t have a policy on this or who were in the process of getting one. It was noted 
that the guidance on the appropriate level for parish councils was almost non 
existant. It was agreed that as a body the MVRG would ask for some specific training 
on this that representatives from all councils could attend. I have asked all 
councillors to put their names forward if they would wish to be included if this 
training happens. 

3. Myself and Cllr. Goodwin have prepared a claim from the Community Capacity Fund 
and have sent the draft to Vanessa Luckwell for review prior to a formal application. 

4. The new general manager of Gwel an Mor has provided invoice details to pay for the 
Seaside Award if the beach is awarded this again this year. I forwarded this on to the 
senior beach ranger at Cormac. 

5. There is a Teams meeting presentation on the 20s plenty rollout in our area at 1300 
on Wednesday April 26th. I would urge as many councillors as possible to sit in on 
this to learn when and how our parish roads will be affected. The log on details have 
been sent separately. 

6. Also, on Wednesday 26th April at 1830 is the quarterly CPIR meeting. This can be 
attended in person at Dolcoath or by Teams (The log on details have been sent 
separately). As I will be on holiday I am asking for at least one councillor to attend 
this to represent our parish. Further as an add on to the regular meeting at 1800 that 
evening will be a 30 minute link up with Ben Dancer of the World Heritage dept.  
who will describe his role as a planning consultee and be taking questions. As his 
views have affected some of the planning applications in our parish, I would urge all 
councillors attend this 30 minutes section at the very least. 
 


